The Jordan's Sicily Update

October - November 2010

Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions in
Italy

Dear Friends in Christ,

We greet you one again from Sicily in the name of our Lord. The past two months have been two
months filled with a lot of activities here at Chiesa Biblica Battista in Mazara del Vallo.

o Tuesday night Bible Institute for Men and Women

o Wednesday morning evangelizing in the Open Air Market
o Wednesday nightPrayer Meeting and Bible Study

» Thursday night Ladies Bible Study and Prayer time

e Friday night Youth Meeting

e Saturday morning door to door visitation

o Saturday night Men’s prayer time

We are thanRful for the dear people that the Lord has given us to work with here. They are faithful
to the services and have a great desire to grow in the grace and Rnowledge of the Lord Jesus.

In late September, we were busy getting the Church situated with a Church Constitution and By
Laws as well as organizing the Church. Bro. Galioto and I had worked together in doing this and we
give the Lord all the praise for how He has brought all of this together. We hit some bumps in the
road, but the Lord has taken care of it in His way. God has His way of revealing things in people’s
lives through allowing Him to work_ in His Church.

The Men'’s Bible Institute on Tuesday evening is going well with 6 men attending weekly. Two weeks
ago 2 of the ladies in the Church asked if they could join the class and I agreed. It is a blessing to see
others in the Church have an interest in learning Bible Doctrine, as well as being better prepared to
witness and share the Gospel to their own people.

Before leaving Motta, the Lord gave me an opportunity to witness to the lawyer that has been doing
the legal work for us in recognizing the Church with the Italian Government. I explained to him the
way to Heaven and gave him a Bible. He listened carefully to everything I shared with him from the
Word of God and said that he needed some time to think about all that he had heard. Linda and I are



going back to Motta soon and I plan to meet with the lawyer again. Please Reep Signor Piccolo in
your prayers. I really have a burden to see him saved.

We celebrated the Lord’s Supper the last Sunday in October. Some of the people had never celebrated
the Lord’s Supper since their salvation, so Rnowing the real meaning of this was very special to them.
Please pray for Spiritual growth of our Church family.

We have had 6,000 tracts printed up for the Church. One thousand copies of 6 different tracts in
which we have been using the Open Air Market weekly and Door to Door. We have about used up
these 6,000 tracts and are soon going to have to print more. It cost $300.00 which is a very good price
for printing colored tracts. Pray that the Lord will keep providing materials for this way of
Evangelizing.

Linda and I trust that each of you had a wonderful Thanksgiving and would also like to express how
thanRful we are for the opportunity of serving the Lord here in Italy and thank each of you for
making this possible. Please pray that the Lord will continue to bless the ministry and us for His
Honor and Glory.

We are making plans for the Christmas and New Year’s Eve services and trusting the Lord that these
services will have a more meaningful reason for celebrating the TRUE MEANING of Christmas. We
plan to invite the people in the community to share these services with us and trust that their hearts
and eyes may be opened to the truth about Christ and Christmas which may lead them to accept Christ
as their Saviour.

Our new address:
Chiesa Biblica Battista Randall Jordan Via Stefano Ferro 7 91026 Mazara del Vallo (TP) ITALY

Email address remains the same: jordans@wwntbm.com

Until next month, may God richly bless you.

In Christ,
The Jordan’s
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